
City Community Updates 
 

 
 

City Hall Is Now Open To The Public 
While certain mandates have been lifted, the City still maintains some precautions to continue 
to help prevent the spread of the COVID-19 virus: 

• All public meetings of the City of Carlton will continue being held via zoom. 

• Citizens are still encouraged to use Pay-By-Phone, Online Payment or the City’s Drop-
Box to make utility payments. 

• If personal contact with City staff is necessary, City Hall is limiting to one party in the 
lobby at a time. Customers may be asked to remain outside the building while current 
transactions are being finished. 

Public Works 
Thank you for keeping our parks enjoyable for everyone.  Remember: 

 Parks are open dawn to dusk. 
 Minimize litter in the park. Pack it in, Pack it out. 
 Leave no trace of pet waste.  Use the garbage cans and pet waste 
stations, and  
 Pet parents, please use a leash or other means to keep your 4-
legged friends under control and from interferring with another person’s 
(or canine’s) enjoyment of the park. 



Water/Sewer 

 The Meadowlake transmission line project has completed over 3,000 feet of 
replacement line 
 

o This project will replace over 15,500 feet of water transmission pipeline.  
Trenchline Excavation is doing the project.  The The City received a grant for 
$7,150,000 for this project which was to cover all aspects of the work including 
engineering, permitting, construction and change orders.  The City is also 
entering an agreement with Yamhill County to share a portion of the paving cost 
for the project.   
 

 Water leaks repaired on Gilwood 
 

 The Hawn Creek Pump Station pre-bid meeting was held on July 13th 
 

 The mainline on Washington Street was flushed and a new hydrant installed at 
Washington and 1st street. 

 

Construction 

 JR Meadows will be doing a Storm Drainage test July 16th. 
 Sidewalk replacement on Monroe St. slated for the end of July. 

 
 

Fire Safety 

City crews will be continuing to work in 
parks and rights-of-way – and County 

crews on the rail corridor - to cut 
vegetation to reduce fire risk. 

Please assist us by keeping your 
property, as well as, the landscape strip 

between your property and road, 
trimmed. 

  



Code Enforcement Summary Since Last Community Update 
Code Violation Type Status 

Overgrown Vegetation Initiated 
Tree Hanging in Road Initiated 

Overgrown Blackberry Bushes Initiated 
Overgrown Grass Initiated 

Debris/Scattered Rubbish Initiated 
Overgrown Vegetation in ROW Initiated 
Overgrown Vegetation & ROW Initiated 
Overgrown Vegetation & ROW Initiated 
Overgrown Vegetation in ROW Initiated 

 

Police 

Illegal Fireworks Search Warrant Served in Carlton 
 

On July 9, 2021, at about 2 p.m., the Carlton Police 
Department executed a search warrant at a residence in 
the 900 block of S. Mason St., in the city limits of Carlton.  
 
The search warrant was in association with the illegal use of 
fireworks by individual(s) associated with the 
residence.  The illegal fireworks that were being ignited 
included firecrackers, bottle rockets and mortars.  The 

mortars and bottle rockets were propelled into the air landing on nearby roofs, roadways, and 
dry yard vegetation. 
 
Due to the hot weather conditions, dry vegetation, and other highly flammable fuel sources it 
was critical to stop the discharging of these illegal fireworks for the safety of the neighborhood 
as well as the overall safety of the community. 
 
The individuals that reside at the residence where the search warrant was served have been 
involved in an ongoing neighborhood for the last three years. 
 
During the search of the residence a large box of various illegal fireworks were located, in 
addition, there was evidence related to the use and possession of methamphetamine. 
 
This case is still under investigation.  If anyone has additional information related to this 
investigation contact Officer Tim Jordan at tjordan@ci.carlton.or.us  

 

mailto:tjordan@ci.carlton.or.us


Carlton PD Activity for July 8, 2021 thru July 14, 2021 

 

 

 

 



Finance-Administration-Planning 
 

 

The Pool is OPEN!!! 

PUBLIC SWIM HOURS OF OPERATION 
 

Sunday through Friday: 11 AM — 2 PM & 3 - 6 PM 
 

Saturday: 11 AM — 2 PM, 3—6 PM & 7—9 PM 

 

Swim lessons, pool reservations, family swim, swim club, lap and teen swim will not be 
held this summer. Pool passes will also not be offered. We are offering a modified pool 
schedule in order to maintain a high level of health and safety protocols.  

We did have some unexpected issues arise that caused an unexpected pool closure on 
Wednesday this week. 

Thank you for your understanding.  
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